Dear Deborah,

The Political Science Department would like to make the following two revisions to our major program.  These changes have been debated and unanimously approved by the Undergraduate Studies Committee, have been endorsed by the Chair, and have been circulated to the full faculty without objection.

(1) The current major requirements state that students must take at least 24 credit hours at the 4000 level or higher.  We would like to change that to require that they take 24 credits at the 3000 level or higher.  The current policy is an artifact of the fact that the 300-level designation under quarters was at one time reserved for Public Administration courses.  Those courses have long since been taken off the books, but the numbering convention was maintained and largely carried over in the conversion from quarters to semesters, with the result that we had (and still have) relatively few 300/3000 level courses.  This change would bring us into line with what other ASC units are doing and would create greater flexibility in the major and in our numbering of new courses going forward.

(2) The department currently counts undergraduate methodology courses as “theory” courses for the purposes of satisfying the distribution requirement within the major.  There is no intellectual rationale for this policy; it’s a holdover from the days when theory courses were few and far between.  The practical result is that students are able to avoid taking either a theory or a methods course should they wish to do so.  We would like to remove the theory designation from methods courses and instead allow one of our core methodology courses, PS 4781, to count toward any of four substantive subfields in satisfying the distribution requirement.  This “five pick four” system would incentivize students to take 4781, create more flexibility in the major, and end the lumping together of theory and methods into a single field.

Thank you for your help in moving this forward.
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